

TANNAGHMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Lake Street, Lurgan, Craigavon, Co. Armagh, BT67 9DY

PRINCIPAL: Ms.P.Harbinson

Email:info@tannaghmore.lurgan.ni.sch.uk

2: (028) 38322393

www.tannaghmoreps.com

12th January 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Re: Planned Strike Action Thursday 18th January 2024

As you may have heard on local media outlets, Unions across the public sector are participating in strike action on Thursday 18th January.

This action means all teaching unions, NIPSA and Translink staff will be withdrawing their labour across part or all of the school day.

After completing a Risk Assessment, the school will be closed to all pupils on January 18^{th} .

Strike action is a result of concerns over the underfunding of our schools. School staff have very real worries about further budget cuts, workload and conditions. Strike action is not taken lightly and those involved will lose pay for the period of action. This is clearly a difficult time for schools and the education sector in general resulting in disruption for parents and families.

I would ask you to be understanding of this unusual situation.

Thank you for your continued support of Tannaghmore Primary School.

Yours Sincerely,

Principal



